
Minutes 

April 16, 2013 
  

 

 

Meeting opened at 6:30 p.m.  Ron, Chris and Clem were present. 

 

Public Feedback:  Clem explained the new policy for Selectmen’s meetings.  Public feedback 

will be held at the beginning of the meeting from 6:30 – 7:00 with anyone wishing to speak 

limited to 5 minutes each.  This will enable the Selectmen to conduct their necessary business 

after the public feedback period and end the meeting at a reasonable hour. 

Michael Murch was at the meeting and expressed an interest in becoming a member of the 

Comprehensive Plan Committee.  Selectmen will relay this information to the committee.   

 

Minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed and accepted. 

 

Treasurer’s report was reviewed and accepted.  The checkbook is low at this time of the year and 

major projects will have to be undertaken after tax bills are mailed and money starts coming in.   

 

Town Office Update:  Selectmen have received proposals from 3 engineers for the town office 

project.  They haven’t yet decided which one they will contract with. 

Financing options for the new town office were discussed.  There are 2 options for financing.  

Borrowing the entire amount “up front” and having those funds to work with during the 

construction project or pay for the project from town funds and be reimbursed with a loan at the 

completion.  Due to the timing, funds would not be available to pay for the entire project and 

then get reimbursed.   Sue will contact the bond counsel and have them start preparing the loan 

paperwork.  They will send bid requests to several banks to obtain the best interest rate. 

 

Land Use Ordinance Committee update:  At the last meeting, the committee members explained 

why they were interested being on the Comprehensive Plan Committee, their backgrounds, etc.  

The LU Committee will put together a proposal of potential members for the CP Committee to 

present to the Selectmen.  The Primary group will be comprised of Unity residents only.   The 

Second Circle will have Unity and non-Unity residents, professionals, anyone that can contribute 

but are not willing to commit full-time to the committee.   

 

Road Work Discussion:  Chris & Clem have been taking an inventory of work needed on all the 

town roads.  They are preparing a spreadsheet listing all the roads, what has been done, what 

needs to be done in the future, etc.  Any large projects will need to wait until later in the summer, 

but patching, cutting brush and other small jobs can be started now.   

Jean Bourg reminded the Selectmen that the people at Town Meeting requested an Informational 

Meeting on roads and what will be done this year.  Selectmen will plan a meeting when they 

have collected all the information they need to inform residents what course of action they plan.   
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Farley & Son contract was discussed.  The Selectmen have received a response from MMA legal 

and now feel they need to contact the Town’s attorney for assistance.  Sue will contact Mailloux 

& Marden for an appointment as soon as possible. 

 

Brian Croft was at the meeting to discuss the need for a Third Party Inspector during the 

construction of the new town office.  The office will need to be built to code.  Brian is familiar 

with all the codes.  He will keep the Selectman updated during construction with pictures and 

reports.  He is available all the time.  His fee for Third Party Inspector is $1200.00.   

 

Ron questioned whether the electricity needs to remain on at the old, old Town Office on Main 

Street.  Selectmen feel that since RSU#3 is using it for storage, along with storage for the Town, 

that the electricity should remain on. 

 

Selectmen signed Mutual Aid Agreements for fire protection with Troy, Freedom, Albion, 

Burnham & Thorndike.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:20. 

 

Selectmen entered into Executive Session. 
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